
PTC	NEWSLETTER	&	Notes	from	Parent	Night,	August	24,	2017	

In	case	you	missed	the	meeting…..	

WELCOME:			Holly	Huff;	Jonathan	Lynn	opened	in	prayer.	

2017-18	PTC	Officers:		Holly	Huff,	President;	Jonathan	Lynn,	Vice	President;		Janna	Carroll,	Secretary/Finance	Advisor	
Parent	Liaisons:		Felicia	Henderson,	Tina	Peppers,	Lisa	Youngblood,	Melanie	Priest.			

HIDDEN	IN	OUR	HEARTS	–	Dr.	David	Chupp	gave	an	overview	of	the	Fundraiser/Scripture	memory	project	
for	2018	by	reciting	from	memory	1	Timothy	1	and	part	of	chapter	2!		Students,	faculty	and	parents	will	all	be	
memorizing	and	reciting	the	entire	New	Testament,	in	relay	form…..89%	of	the	New	Testament	is	assigned.		Response	
has	been	tremendous!		We	would	love	to	have	you	participate	with	your	children.		Call	the	office	or	visit	the	website	to	
learn	more!		This	is	an	exciting	endeavor	that	has	NEVER	been	done	before!		It’s	a	great	opportunity	to	get	people	to	
memorize	and	recite	God’s	Word,	raise	awareness	for	our	school,	and	raise	funds	as	well	through	sponsorship	pledges.	

The	event	is	scheduled	for	May	19,	5:00	am	until	Midnight		–	27	books,	260	chapters,	over	8,000	verses!	

For	more	information	go	to	the	website:		https://hiddenandshared.com/	or	call	the	school.	

“God	honors	big	dreams	because	big	dreams	honor	God!”	

$5,000	GIFT	was	presented	to	the	school	by	our	Legislative	Delegation!	–	Representative	Kerry	Rich	and	Senator	
Clay	Scofield	attended	and	presented	the	check	to	Mr.	Bryant.		Both	made	remarks	in	support	of	the	school	and	the	
Christian	values	we	strive	to	instill.		The	funds	will	be	used	for	the	Athletic	Program.		We	appreciate	their	support!	

FINANCIAL	REPORT:	by	Janna	Carroll,	our	current	balance	is	$1275.91	after	recent	dues	and	shirt	sales	at	orientation.	

BOX	TOPS:		Tina	Peppers	gave	an	updated	on	this	project;	Please	save	your	box	tops	and	send	to	school!		There	is	now	a	
Box	Top	APP	for	your	smart	phone!		Different	stores	from	time	to	time	offer	bonus	points,	check	the	app!	
Also,	the	website	is	http://www.boxtops4education.com/	

PUBLIX:		Remember---		Publix	will	give	5%	of	your	total	to	MCS	when	you	shop!		All	you	need	to	do	is	swipe	your	
‘keycard’	at	checkout!		We	have	keycards	especially	for	MCS	for	your	keychain!		Please	ask	for	one!				

AMAZON	SMILE	PROGRAM:					
You	can	help	raise	funds	for	MCS	when	you	shop	on	Amazon;		Access	Amazon	via	www.smile.amazon.com	and	Amazon	
will	donate	5%	of	your	purchase	to	MCS!!		Tell	your	friends	and	family!		

Coach	Thacker	and	Felicia	Henderson	Introduced	the	Volleyball	Team	and	our	Cheerleaders,	who	did	a	fantastic	display	
and	led	us	in	a	couple	of	cheers!		Go	Stallions!!!	

		IMPORTANT	DATES:	

1. *Fall	Festival	-	Oct.	28,	5-7:00	pm	–	WE	WOULD	LOVE	YOUR	HELP!		This	will	be	a	FUN	event	for	everyone!		
PLEASE	contact	Elizabeth	Henson	(256-298-1000)	or	the	school	if	you	would	like	to	help!	

2. Christmas	Store:		This	has	been	a	great	project,	and	we	will	plan	another	for	this	Christmas.	

This	Newsletter	brought	to	you	by	the	PTC!!!				


